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September 10, 2002
To: All Sun Valley Fliers Members
Dear fellow club member,


At the beginning of 2002, information was passed by word of mouth and by notation in the club newsletter that your Board of Directors had decided to change the maximum allowable decibel level of model aircraft operating at the SVF field from 103 dB to 98 dB beginning on January 1, 2003.  Following the recent election of officers and board members in May of 2002, the Board revisited this decision, and has determined that a more graduated approach to the maximum allowable sound level is in the best interests of the club at this time.

As part of this process, your Board reviewed the sound control policies of a number of other R/C clubs in the Valley, reviewed sound control guidelines of the Academy of Model Aeronautics, and reviewed what sound controls are being proposed by certain Special Interest Groups within the AMA. Our goal was to develop a reasonable and fair-minded decibel level standard that is both technologically achievable for nearly all club members and that will have the desired effect of reducing the amount of sound generated by our model aircraft flying at the field.  This is necessary and important because of the planned housing development behind the flood control dike South of our field, which will require all of us to be responsible neighbors to those future residents.

The new maximum sound level standard that your Board set is 100 dB, effective January 1, 2003.  Many club members have already been working to make sure that their aircraft would be able to meet the tighter standard by the start of the New Year.  Those that have not need to measure the sound their current equipment makes now.  In many cases a larger prop, a higher pitch prop, or a three-bladed prop will correct an aircraft that produces too high a sound level.  Better mufflers or lower nitro content in the fuel may help also.  You may additionally use mechanical means or radio end-point adjustment to limit maximum motor rpm as a method of reducing sound output.  Whatever you need to do, please do it now.  If your aircraft does not meet the new standard starting on January 1st, you will not be able to continue to fly it at the SVF field.

The measurement procedure that will be used is the one described on page 202 of the Academy of Model Aeronautics Competition Regulations for 2002-2004.  The distance from the aircraft to the sound meter will be 3 meters (10 feet, 2 inches).  I thank you for your understanding and support in making this change that will benefit each of us as members as well as our club by retaining our most important asset – our flying site.






Larry Sheffield






President, SVF
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